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It has been a very full week in school with Bikeability sessions and 
‘Stay and Play’ sessions amongst some of the things we have been 
doing. Miss Shutt has visited the junior classes observing maths 
teaching and learning and yesterday we had a specialist maths 
consultant in school who loved working with our children and 
listening to their vocabulary and language skills. Our Governors 
also visited school this week and enjoyed a tour of the school and 
seeing how engaged the children were in their learning. On 
Tuesday we had a Health and Safety Inspection and because of 
the exceptional hard work of Mrs Eakins and Mr Green we have been awarded a Gold Standard which is the 
highest grade we can achieve. It has definitely been a successful week! 

Today we have celebrated our school Feast Day. This is a ‘special day’ for 
our school community. We started the day with Mass in church where we 
learnt about how St Michael was one of three Archangels. The Archangels 
were God’s very special friends and strong and powerful. St Michael, led 
God’s army of angels which is why in images and statues he is often seen 
with a sword in his hand. We are lucky to have a patron Saint who will 
protect us and we know we can pray to him for courage when we are afraid.   

Monday 2nd October to Friday 6th October – Year 5 Bikeability  
Tuesday 3rd  October – Y3 & 4 PSHE Themed Sessions with Mr Sledge 
Wednesday 4th October – Y1, 2, 5 & 6 PSHE Sessions with Mr Sledge 
Wednesday 4th October – Hi Impact Green Screen Workshop in Year 3 
Thursday 5th October – 9:15am – Year 5 Class Mass in Church 

Please can you ensure you notify the School Office if you change your 
contact numbers especially mobile numbers. This week we tried to 
contact a parent regarding their child and none of the numbers we had 
on file worked. If there was an EMERGENCY it is vital that we are able to 
contact a child’s next of kin. 

FUSS are a local charity who recycle great quality, pre-loved 
school uniforms. Mrs Eakins has organised for us to have a 
designated collection box in school where families can donate 
uniform they no longer need or can use.  
If any of our families wish to benefit from recycled uniform, you can contact the Birkenhead shop and 
they will sort what you need for free. You can visit the Wirral FUSS shop at 3-5 Borough Pavement 
(Opposite Lloyds Bank), in The Pyramids Shopping Centre, Birkenhead, CH41 2XX. 

FLU Immunisation Programme – Please ensure you have completed 
the Flu Immunisation CONSENT form which was sent out electronically to 
parents via SEESAW. Flu Vaccines will be given to children in school on 
Thursday 2nd November. It can only be given to your child if you have 
completed the online CONSENT FORM. Please ensure this has been 
completed or the flu vaccine cannot be administered to your child.  

Toast Club opens at 8:15am every 
morning and costs £1.60 per child. 
You do not need to book a place.  

After School Club - If you wish to book an ASC place you can do this 
via the School Office or via Parentmail. All places must be booked and 
paid for in advance. The cost per session is £6.50. 



Good Attendance at school is vital. We will not 
authorise any holidays during term time.  
Congratulations to Year 4 with 98.5% attendance over 
the last week. 
Foundation 2 – 88.9%      Year 4 – 98.5% 
Year 1 – 94.9%                     Year 5 – 95.6% 
Year 2 – 93.6%                    Year 6 – 92.7% 
Year 3 – 96.4% 

Extra-Curricular Clubs got under way 
this week and lots of fun was had. Thank you 
again to all the staff who give of their time 
voluntarily to run these clubs. Here are just a 
few photographs from the Meditation and 
Mindfulness club and Forest School club. 

We have had another busy week 
in school…… 
I enjoyed meeting with our new 
School Councillors for afternoon 
tea & listening to all their ideas 
for the coming year. 

This week Nursery class have been reading '10 Little 
Dinosaurs'. They have been counting, 
recognising colours and comparing sizes. They 
also went on a dinosaur hunt through school 
and found lots of foot prints, and helped some 
trapped dinosaurs get free! 
Foundation 1 had fun making 
nature bracelets in Forest 
School this week. 
Foundation 2, Year 1 & Year 5 

have enjoyed Bikeability 
sessions this week. This training 
is designed to equip children 
with the vital life skill of being 
able to ride a bike safely. 
F1 & 2 had a lovely first ‘Stay & Play’ session with their families on Wednesday. 
Thank you to everyone who came as it was a lovely opportunity to discuss and 
show you how well your children have settled into their new classrooms. 

Enjoy the weekend,  Mrs Ralph 
\ 
  



 


